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On Saturday, June 25th, after a two-year hiatus of not 
being together, Chore celebrated its 30th year with 
cocktails and hors d’oeuvres in the beautiful Coltsfoot 
Garden at the home of Juliet and John Hubbard in 
Cornwall. We are very grateful to Juliet and John for 
providing an enchanting cottage garden with beautiful 
walking paths, where their neighbors’ lovely old barns 
frame the informal vegetable and flower gardens.   
 

On that warm summer evening, over 200 people 
attended the event, where they reconnected with 
friends and could stop and rest among a variety of 
plantings and produce tied up with branches and 

t w i g s .  B o a r d  m e m b e r s , 
the executive director, and staff 
shared a few minutes greeting our 
loyal supporters upon arrival 
before entering the gardens. Once 
again, Alex Harney joined us to 
ensure the sound system was 
heard by all and Jimmy Newman 
came up from New York City to 
“tickle the ivories” again, creating 
just the right musical background 
as guests chatted with friends. 
Gina Young, Manna Catering 

Company and Private Chef, made her Garden 
Party debut, providing a delicious assortment of 
hors d’oeuvres that ranged from chilled gazpacho to 
smoked salmon mousse with fresh dill and lemon zest 
on cucumber rounds. Berkshire Mountain Distillers in 
Sheffield, MA, graciously donated the spirits and 
Sharon Package Store procured refreshing summer 
wines. Chore staff safely managed the parking area, 
which is always a challenge with so many cars. These 
combined efforts contributed to a relaxing and 
spectacular event.   
 

Board Member Priscilla McCord asked guests to 
support our Fund the Cause Initiative and many 

The Garden Party Returns 

Juliet and John Hubbard, hosts of the 2022 Garden Party. 

 



PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
The needs of the elderly and disabled in our community are 
the same as they were 30 years ago, even as COVID has 
brought other changes to the living circumstances and 
population of the NW Corner. 
 

People want to stay in their homes. These are the homes 
where many memories were made. These are the homes 
they easily maintained not so long ago. Their homes 
may be the apartments they were fortunate to move 
into when they gave up their houses. Either way, it 
must be understood that not everyone has children or 
grandchildren to pitch in with cleaning and yard work, 
or the means to pay high prices for this help. 
 

That is why we need Chore Service in our beautiful part 
of the world. 
 

I just want to say thank you to all of you for helping to 
keep Chore Service going. It’s a team effort and you are 
all part of the team. 
 

Sincerely yours, 
Dolores Perotti 
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EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

It has been another action-packed year at Chore Service.  
Safety remains a priority with clients and staff.  COVID safety 
training and protocols remain in effect, and personal 
protective equipment is supplied to all workers and clients in 
need. We applied for town funding through the American 
Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), also called COVID-19 Stimulus 
Package Relief.  We are grateful for those towns that provided 
funding to help reduce Chore’s negative financial impact 
resulting from the pandemic. We are also thankful for those 
towns which are still considering our funding requests.  
 

Like many businesses in our community, Chore was impacted 
by the labor shortage over the past fiscal year. Chore remains 
committed to providing a competitive wage and found it 
essential to increase wages to retain and attract workers. 
Bonuses were also provided to reward workers for hours 
worked and years of service. We are fortunate to have 
dedicated workers, with a few remaining committed to Chore 
for 15 years. Workers are the backbone of Chore and, without 
our caring team, many clients would not be able to remain 
safely and independently in their homes. The demand for 
service continues to grow and Chore continues to seek ways 
to attract additional workers and volunteers who would like 
to make a difference in the lives of seniors.   
 

A trend worth noting is that over the past year, we have 
received more calls from family members who, as they return 
to their “pre-pandemic” lives, are anxious about their loved 
ones being alone. Many people are finding it necessary to 
return to work in an office environment and need to move 
back to their homes in another city or state. Family members 
are worried about loved ones who are alone and without 
family there to “have eyes on them.” One out-of-town family 
member called Chore looking for someone to visit their parent 
who was being released from the hospital that day and 
needed groceries.  Chore quickly found a worker who was 
able to deliver groceries and visit with the client, providing 
peace of mind to the client’s family. Another concerned 
family member called looking for someone to “walk and talk” 
with his parents and Chore arranged for a worker to visit 
weekly. Without family nearby, many clients do not have 
anyone checking in on them and our workers may be the 
only person they see.  Companionship is part of every service 
Chore provides and it is very comforting to family members 
to know that local, compassionate people have time for their 
loved ones when they cannot be there in person.    
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our donors, 
Board of Directors and staff for their continued commitment 
to our mission. You have made a tremendous difference in the 
lives of our most vulnerable community members. Your 
continued support remains essential as we begin another year 
of service to the community. Thank you for all that you do! 
 

With gratitude, 
Jane MacLaren 

“I think Chore Service is a wonderful idea and 
is helpful to many people who really depend 
on the service. When I tell people who live in 
different towns about this service, they are 
amazed.” 

OUTGOING BOARD MEMBERS 
Chore wants to express its sincere gratitude 
to Ceely Ackerman, Michelle Considine and 
Martha Mullins who are leaving the Chore 
Service Board. Michelle and Martha’s experience 
and commitment to our fund development 
strategy and activities have been instrumental in 
Chore’s fundraising success. Ceely’s expertise in 
the social service nonprofit sector has been 
invaluable while serving on Chore’s Governance 
and Human Resources Committees. While Ceely 
is leaving the Board of Directors, she has 
graciously offered to stay connected with Chore 
to continue sharing her nonprofit knowledge.      

Dolores Perotti, Chore Board President, said 
“We are so very grateful to have had Ceely, 
Michelle and Martha on our board for as long as 
we did.”  

Chore Service Board and Staff 



Garden Party from page 1. 
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enthusiastically responded to help us near our goal.  
The funds are used to cover services that are not 
paid for by our federal grant, such as groceries, 
snowplowing, lawn mowing, cleaning supplies, 
vacuum cleaners, fans, special visits, etc. Most of 
these items and services are things we all depend on, 
so this help means a great deal to our clients, whose 
lives are made safer. 
 

We are very grateful to our 139 individual and 12 
business sponsors who helped underwrite this event.  
This is our only fundraising event of the year, so this 
year’s incredible success will go a long way to help 
us assist those who cannot safely remain in their 
homes without the help of Chore Service.   
 

Thank you for making our Garden Party the most 
successful event ever. Because of your generous and 
continued support, our mission continues.    
 

Plans are underway for next year’s event when we 
will be celebrating over three decades of service. We 
look forward to celebrating with you!   
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CHORE DONORS  -   
July 1, 2021- September 30, 2022 

And the Western Connecticut Area Agency on Aging 

CHORE SERVICE 
P. O. Box 522 
Lakeville, CT 06039 
chore@choreservice.org 

We’re grateful to the following people and organizations for their 
generous support of Chore Service. We’d also like to thank the towns 
that support us as well as those donors who wish to remain anony-
mous. Please accept our apologies and contact us if we have omit-
ted or misspelled your name.  

www.choreservice.org 

Support 
Chore 
Service when you shop 
AmazonSmile 
Please consider supporting Chore 
when shopping on AmazonSmile. Go 
to smile.amazon.com and choose 
Chore Service and we will receive a 
percentage of the purchase price of 
eligible products. AmazonSmile is 
operated by Amazon with the same 
products, prices and shopping as 
Amazon!   

Katherine Freygang 
Mary Ellen & Andrea Geisser 
Allison & Thaddeus Gray 
John F. Green 
Kimberly & Jeff Greenberg 
Adelaide & William Harris 
Megg & Ted Hoffman 
Maria Horn & Tom Quinn Family Fund 
Jam Food Shop 
Maura & Michael Kelly 
Klemm Real Estate, Inc. 
Alexandra Lange 
Raymond Learsy 
Fa & Roger Liddell 
Mary Sue & William Morrill 
Isabelle Osborne 
Dolores & Francis Perotti 
Jean & Frank Perotti 
Shirley & John Perotti 
Alexandra & Frederick Peters 
Peter Pileski 
Quality Thrift Shop 
Clare Rashkoff 
David Regen 
Dana & Fritz Rohn 
Helen Ross 
Peggy & Ted Sands 
Jodi Scheurenbrand & Michael Smith 
Harvey Shapiro 
Mark Shearer 
Charles Short & Chet Krayewski 
Emily Soell 
St. John's Episcopal Church 
The Canaan Foundation 
Torrington Savings Bank 
Town of Falls Village 
Town of North Canaan 
Susan Wagner 
William Perotti & Sons, Inc. 
Alice Yoakum 
Barbara & Michael Zimmerman 
 
$750 to $1,000 
Maureen & William Barton 
Carla Herman 
Virginia Potter 
Mary Robertson 
Judith & Gregory Sheridan 
David K. and Jennifer P. Sims Fund 
Meg & Steve Szalewicz 
Nancy Zannini & Chris Roberts 
 
$500 to $750 
Anonymous (2) 
Arleen & Thomas Barrett 
Ward Belcher 
Block Family Foundation 
Sandra Buergi & Carol Flaton 
Patricia Chamberlain 
Churchill Building Company, LLC 
Terry & Joel Cohen 
Pilar Conde & Alfonso Lledo-Perez 
Congregational Church of Salisbury 
Jane Cook & Peter Steiner 
Ann Dean & Jim Wright 
Karen Doeblin & Robinson Lacy 
Barbara & Joseph Ellis 
Elyse Harney Real Estate 
Rosemary Farnsworth 
Audrey & Edward Ferman 
Debra & Barry Frank 
M.E. Freeman 
Susan & Agostino Galluzzo 
Barbara Garside 
Katherine Holden & Joshua Jaffe 
Nancy & Neil Humphreys 

Jill Jones 
Nora Jordan & Allen Reiser 
Kahn Moller Family Fund 
Roxana Laughlin 
Lee & Fritz Link 
Lyn & Skip Mattoon 
Judith & Raymond McGuire 
Sarah & Geoffrey Medeiros 
Middle Road Foundation 
Ivan Miller 
Elizabeth Murphy 
Priscilla & Jonas Nelson 
Deborah Lane-Olson & Terrance Olson 
Mary Close & Philip Oppenheimer 
Sally & Peter Pettus 
Thomas Ragan 
Salisbury Bank & Trust Company 
Salisbury Rotary Club 
Jill & James Sheffield 
Llewellyn Sinkler & Oscar Shamamian 
Isabel Sloane & Drew Robbins 
Savannah & Ian Stevenson 
Jane Strong & John Brett 
Alice & Richmond Talbot 
Kathryn Taylor 
Michael Trapp 
Jean Vitalis 
Cynthia Walsh & Rene Milo 
Patricia Walsh & Olivier Benjamin 
Lynn & Sam Waterston 
Kathleen & William Weigel 
 
$250 to $500 
Anonymous 
Tracey & Brian Abut 
Ceely Ackerman & Bert Schmitz 
Janet Andre Block 
Jay Badgley & Steve Harrison 
Hatsie & Martin Baltus 
Susan Bang 
Deborah & Bruce Bennett 
Elizabeth & Stephen Bierman 
Nancy & Robert Bird 
Anita & Donald Blair 
Anne Bowen 
Joan H. & David E. Bright 
Joan & Richard Cassin 
Tina & Rusty Chandler 
Michelle & John Considine 
Cornwall Inn 
Margaret Moon & Butch Davies 
Sandy & David Dolinsky 
Maureen & Patrick Dore 
Margaret Douglas-Hamilton 
Kristina Durr & Barclay Collins 
Daniel Dwyer & James Montanari 
Lorna & Daniel Edmundson 
Mimi & Duane Estes 
Kim & Carey Fiertz 
Liz & Jim Fishman 
Lisa & Timothy Foster 
Eileen Fox & Henry Rosler 
Jane Garmey 
Edith R. Greenwood 
Grey House Publishing 
Peter Grossman & Lawrence Timmins 
Ann Grumpelt 
Guido’s Fresh Marketplace 
Brigitte & Michael Harney 
Harney & Sons Tea 
Peggy L. Hayes 
Caroline Herrick & Ted Sands 
Martha & Thomas Holcombe 
Anne & Bill Holm 
Ania & David Hubbard 
Ellen Hubbard 
Beth & Jack Isler 

Alice & Peter Kent 
Kay & Tom Key 
Lisa Keyko 
Thomas Knotek & Paul Hilepo 
Colleen & Richard Kopec 
Trudy & Harry Kramer 
Kathleen & Robert Kulig 
Richard & Mary Lanier 
Louise Lindenmeyr 
Robbin Blaine Livingston & Jeffrey Living-
ston 
Peter Lombardo & Alfred Brooks 
Michael Lonergan 
Lucia Tuttle Fritz Fund 
Leslie MacKenzie 
Leslie Middlebrook-Moore 
Lynden & Leigh Miller 
Sandy Mirabile & Parker Boal 
Leslie & Nicholas Moore 
Sarah & Thomas Morrison 
Kristen Mostowy & Matt Dyer 
Martha Mullins 
National Iron Bank 
Deborah & Jonathan Newcomb 
Karen Noble 
Michaele Noble 
Camille Orme 
Eleanor M. Owens 
Linda Patz & Kurt Stampfle 
Brent Peek & Ralph Williams 
Nicholas Pentecost & John J. Jolly 
Gus & Caroline Pope Fund 
Emilie & Joe Pryor 
Susan and Peter Restler 
Tanya & Ernest Riva 
Sharie & William Schwaikert 
Sharon Congregational Church 
Julie & Dag Skattum 
Ruth & David Skovron 
Ileene Smith & Howard Sobel 
Elizabeth & John Sprague 
Benjamin F. Stapleton III 
Melissa & John Steines 
Kate Stiassni & Robert Pidkameny 
Trish & John Stimpson 
Nancy & Rudiger Stoer 
Melinda Sweet 
Margaret & Cy Theobald 
Bill Tierney 
Margaret & Charles Vail 
Nancy & Hoby Van Deusen 
Sally Vaun 
Arete Warren 
Barbara & Richard Wolkowitz 
 
Up to $250 
Anonymous (3) 
Ruth Adams 
Joe Agli 
William Albright 
Betsy & Michael Alderman 
Steve Alessandro 
Susan & John Allen 
Paul Alter 
Mieke Armstrong 
Carol Ascher & Robert Pittenger 
Aita & Norman Askinazi 
Barbara Austin 
Catherine & Bill Bachrach 
Judith & John Barber 
Patricia & Thomas Barry 
Elizabeth & John Bartram 
Ellen Ivey Bates 
Kate & Rick Beatty 
Barbara & Robert Bettigole 
Ginni Block 
Carolyn O. Bluhm 

In-Kind Donations 
Berkshire Mountain Distillers 
Moore & More Printing 
 
$5,000 and Up 
Laurie Batchelor & Gordon Warnke 
Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation 
Connecticut Community Foundation 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
Estate of Diane L-S. Hewat Revocable Trust 
Foundation for Community Health 
Carol and John French 
Kathleen Fuhr 
Diana & Edward Greene 
G. Anne Harris 
Claudia Nalesnik & Gerald Jamin 
Jane & Robert Keiter 
Donna L. Maxwell 
Priscilla & Alan McCord 
Susan Reville & William Friedrich 
Rhoades-Robinson Fund 
Becky & Joe Schaefer 
Karen Tansey 
Mary & Alex Taylor 
The Anne and Rollin Bates Foundation 
Town of Cornwall 
Town of Kent 
Town of Norfolk 
Town of Salisbury 
Town of Sharon 
 
$2,500 to $5,000 
Ann Goodbody 
Helen Haje 
The Kurtz Family Foundation 
Menakka & Essel Bailey 
Northwest CT Community Foundation 
The Offensend Family Foundation 
Roberta Olsen 
Kathleen & Michael Voldstad 
The William & Mary Greve Foundation 
Pamela Wilson & George Mason 
 
$1,000 to $2,500 
Anonymous (3) 
Steven Abbate 
Janet Accardo 
Molly Ackerly & Michael Sconyers 
Susan & Donald Brant 
Chubb Charitable Foundation 
Heide Hendricks & Rafe Churchill 
Paul Dassenko & Douglas Benson 
Deborah Donovan & Kenneth Page 
Noreen Doyle 
Bruce Ducker 
Ed Herrington, Inc. 
Sherry & Bruce Frankel 



David Bolmer 
Jill Bossert 
Patricia & Richard Bramley 
Leonie Brewer 
Dawn & Peter Broggi 
Barbara Brown 
Geoffrey Brown 
Mary & Arthur Brown 
The Bucceri Family 
Jennifer and Larry Burcroff 
Anne Mullin & James Burnham 
Bente & Peter Busby 
Elizabeth & Blake Cabot 
Nancy & John Calhoun 
Steven Callahan & Randall Dwenger 
Jane & Mark Capecelatro 
Cynthia & Pete Carberry 
Elizabeth Carlson 
Joanna Carpenter 
Heather Chapman 
Pamela Chassin & Jared Zelman 
Katherine Chilcoat 
Hope Childs 
Richard Chizzonite 
Mary Ann & Kenneth Clark 
Judy & Daniel Clawson 
Kane Clawson 
Sue & Michael Clemente 
Lynn Cline 
Camilla Cloney 
Annette & Chris Clow 
Anne & John Coffin 
Jocelyn Cohen 
Sally & Toby Cole 
Barbara & Lee Collins 
Lucie & Dick Collins 
Competent Young Woman, LLC 
Casey Cook & Gary Steinkohl 
Margaret Cooley 
Hilary Cooper & Christopher Crowley 
Susan Cummings & James Metro 
Peggy & Dave Cusick 
Theresa D’Alton & Stephanie Barrett 
Clelia & Richard D’Annunzio 
Anne Day & Spencer Reiss 
Mary De Pasquale 
Sophia & Lee deBoer 
Peter Demy 
Carolyn & Donald Devita 
Julia Devlin 
Dorli & Francois Di Gregorio 
Jill Diamond & Albert Davila 
Page Dickey & Francis Schell 
Harris Dienstfrey 
William Dillon & Jeffrey West 
Donna & James DiMartino 
Gretchen & Jerry Doolittle 
Denise & Ronald Dower 
Laura & James van B. Dresser 
Mary Dusenbury 
Wilhelmina Eaken 
Isaac Efrat 
Joanne Elliott 
Roberta Gardner & Mike Elliston 
Priscilla Ellsworth 
Mary Elwell 
Roger Elwood 
Cyd & John Emmons 
Angela Engle 
Ruth & Edward Epstein 
Linda & John Estabrook 
Jan Fairservis 
Lorraine & George Faison 
Spencer Finch 
Joyce & Jack Finkelstein 
Fitch Landscaping, LLC 
Ingrid Freidenbergs & Jack Feder 
Evan Friedman 
Miriam & Christopher Galligan 
Jean & John W. Gallup 
Karin Gerstel & Joseph Woodard 
Stephen Getz & Peter Coffeen 
Constance Gilderdale 
Elizabeth Gilderdale 

Ellen Corsell & Rob Girard 
Linda & Mark Gomez 
Nina & Brian Goodall 
Judith Gott 
George-Ann Gowan 
Janet Graaff 
Great Falls Brewing Company 
Nancy Green & Walton Green 
Laurie S. Greene 
Barbara Gridley 
Harold Gurnee 
Sandy & Bob Haiko 
Robin Bell & Paul Hale 
Amanda & Peter Halle 
Gail Hammond 
Caitrin & Alexander Harney 
Kathleen & Jack Hawley 
Jan Hazard 
Nancy Hengen & Henry Monaghan 
Kent Yoga and Bodyworks, LLC 
Molly Hinchman & Russell Guerin 
Suzanne & Edward Hinman 
Blake Hubbard 
Ann Hume 
Daphne Hurford & Sandy Padwe 
IBM Retiree Charitable Campaign 
Leila & Daniel Javitch 
Amy Jedlicka 
Jason Jobe 
Evelyn & Ken Johnson 
Gordon Johnson 
Kate & Martin Johnson 
Kristin Johnson 
Amanda & David Jones 
Elisabeth Kaestner & Paul DeAngelis 
Gail Kahn 
Nancy & William Kellett 
Joann & Kevin Kerr 
Dana Kiesel 
Norma Kimmel 
Larry King 
Sue & William Kirber 
Mary Kirby 
Eliza Klose & Harding Bancroft 
Beverly J. Kosak 
Betty Krasne 
Harold Kuplesky 
Dr. David Kurish 
Louisa LaFontan 
Rebecca LaFontan & Edenilson da Silva 
Danny Lake 
Denise Lancto 
Martha Lane & Edward Sebranek 
Mary Lavoie & Michael McKeeman 
Eileen & John Lee 
Rosalind Leech 
Ellen Leich Moon & David Colbert 
Claire Leifert 
Charles Lemmen 
Leslie & Richard Levy 
Lorrie Lewis 
Laurie Lisle & Robert Kipniss 
Jo & Kiau Loi 
Joann Luning 
Carol & Michael Lynch 
Susan & William Lynn 
Anne MacDonald 
Jane & Gil MacLaren 
Carol Magowan 
Krystyna & Theodore Maliszewski 
Marion Isabelle Coe Fund 
Jacqueline Markham & Allan Priaulx 
Susan Forbes Markowitz 
Susan & Ronald Match 
Judith & Gregory Mathus 
Carol McCann 
Jean McMillen 
Patricia & Curt Mechare 
Claudia and Ram Miles 
Wanda and Robert Moeller 
Roslyn & Rudy Molho 
Hope & John Mongeau 
Juliet Moore 
Julia & John Morris 

Elizabeth Morrison 
Istar & George Mudge 
Patrick Mulberry 
Nora Mullen 
Sara Nathan & Joel Kazis 
Phyllis Nauts 
Martha & Michael Nesbitt 
Sherry Newkirk 
Noble Horizons 
Rev. Mikki Nunn-Miller & Diane Beebe 
John O’Connell 
Mildred Olson 
Birgitt Pajarola 
Martha & Michael Pallone 
Frank Palmer 
Paul Phillips 
Gisela Piccolo 
Jane Pinckney 
Tina Pitcher 
R. T. Facts, Inc. 
Carol & Laurence B. Rand III 
Ginger & Peter Reid 
Cristin & David Rich 
Louise & Tom Riley 
Susan and Robert Riley 
Robyn & David Rosenberg 
Patricia & Guy Rovezzi 
Steven Sabatini 
Emily Saster 
Sandra Schafer 
Diane & Joel Schapira 
Edie & Ken Schechter 
Johanna & Matthew Schwab 
Marian Schwaikert 
Jill & Neil Scott 
Helen Scoville 
Carroll & Robert Segalla 
Susan & John Senning 
Richard Shanley 
Sharon Optical 
Lisa Sheble 
Harriet Shelare & Tom Shachtman 
Lori Shepard & Victor Germack 
Pom & David Shillingford 
Catherine Shyer 
John Silliman 
Mary & Ellery Sinclair 
Noel Sloan & Leonard Straus 
Elizabeth Slotnick & Christopher Pouler 
Dotty Smith & Lionel Goldfrank 
Judith and Millard Soule, Jr. 
Brian Sprague 
Kathleen & Dennis Staropoli 
Margaret Stearns 
Betty & Richard Stratton 
Rachel & Donald Strauber 
Kathleen & Stephen Stupak 
Virginia Bush Suttman 
Rachel & Avinash Tantri 
Maureen & Michael Tesoro 
Torrington Club Fund 
Electra & Al Tortorella 
Nancy & Thomas Trowbridge 
United Church of Christ, Cornwall 
Dorothy Verano 
Colleen & Thomas Vigeant 
Christine Wallace 
Susan Wallace & John Heilshorn, Jr. 
Liza & John Waters 
Tatiana Weinbaum 
Wendy Weinberg 
Hedwig Wells 
Ellen Wertheimer & Mark Rahdert 
Lyn Westsmith 
Bonnie & Martin Whalen 
Jo & Roy Wilcox 
Anne Williams 
Barbara & Rudolph Wolff 
Susan & Harold Wood 
Susannah & Willard Wood 
Josephine Wright 
Sarah Zarbock & John Hoffman 
Michael Zients & Derek Larson 
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Follow 
Chore 
Service on 
Social Media 

In Memory of Jo Ann Alter 
Paul Alter 
 
In Memory of Ellen Burcroff 
Jane & Gil MacLaren 
 
In Memory of Robert E. Carlson 
Elizabeth Carlson 
 
In Memory of Sarah Clawson 
Judy & Daniel Clawson 
Kane Clawson 
 
In Memory of Marta Freidenbergs 
Ingrid Freidenbergs & Jack Feder 
 
In Memory of Lilly & Peter Hollander 
Anonymous 
 
In Memory of Virginia & Norman Howard 
Anonymous 
  
In Memory of Ronald Jones 
Jill Jones 
 
In Memory of Denise Mauler Kurish 
Dr. David Kurish 
 
In Memory of John L. Miller  
Ivan Miller 
 
In Memory of Steve Moldof 
Michaele Noble 
 
In Memory of Caroline & Gus Pope 
Chris Pope 
 
In Memory of Dr. Evan Rashkoff 
Clare Rashkoff 
 
In Memory of Lance Senning 
Susan & John Senning 
 
In Memory of Sue Silliman 
John Silliman 
 
In Memory of Bettie Snyder 
Larry King 
 
In Memory of Ann L. Tierney 
Bill Tierney 
 
In Honor of Jeremy Dakin 
Amanda & Peter Halle 
 
In Honor of Lea Davies & Larry Power 
Diana & Edward Greene 
Margaret Moon & Butch Davies 
Phyllis Nauts 
 
In Honor of Carol Flaton & Sandra Buergi 
Elizabeth Murphy 
 
In Honor of Jane MacLaren 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
 
In Honor of Michael Voldstad 
Judith & Raymond McGuire 
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INCOME - July ’21- June ’22 EXPENSES - July ’21- June ’22 

 

CHORE SERVICE - July 2021- June 2022 

For the past 30years, we have kept many of our elderly and disabled neighbors safely and 
independently at home in our community while providing employment to local residents. 

Numbers for the year July 1, 2021  through June 30, 2022 are reflected below. 

“Thank you for providing this vital service to our community.” 
 

“Keep up the great work! Our area needs helpers so we can remain in our own homes!” 

“Your service is a lifesaver for overworked family caregivers. 
Don’t know how we would manage without Chore Service.” 

 

“I have had the same worker since day one. I love HER! 
She is hardworking, thorough and now a great friend.” 



CLIENT FUND NEEDS SUPPORT   
 

In April of 2010, Chore started a special Client Fund with a 
donation of $3,000 for the purpose of paying for “special” expenses 
that clients might have. This fund is to pay for things such as 
groceries, snow removal, mowing of lawns, minor home repairs and 
household items that are not covered by any other resources.  
 

Lawn mowing and snowplowing are quite expensive but necessary 
for safety. Snow and ice are certain this winter so there will be a need 
to help some clients who cannot afford to keep their driveways 
and walkways safe. 
 

Because of the demand for these essential services, we need to 
continually raise additional dollars for the Client Fund. To make a 
designated contribution to the Client Fund, you can write “Chore 
Service Client Fund” in the memo of your check. 
 

Thank you! 

Numbers You May Need 

Social Services Meal Sites Senior Centers 

Canaan (860) 824-3133 ext. 110  
 

Cornwall (860) 672-2603 
 

Falls Village (860) 824-9855 860-824-9855 860-824-9855 
 

Kent (860) 927-1586 860-927-2055 860-927-2055  
 

Norfolk (860) 542-5829 860-542-5434 
 

Salisbury/Lakeville  
(860) 435-5191 860-435-5186 860-435-5186 
 

Sharon (860) 364-1003  
 

Meals on Wheels  (860) 482-4151  
Services for the Blind   (800) 944-9422 
Social Security Office Torrington  (860) 496-6900 
   (877) 405-0486 
Center for Medicare Advocacy  (800) 262-4414 
Medicare  (800) 633-4227 
Western CT Area Agency on Aging  (203) 757-5449 
 

Visiting Nurse / Hospice / Home Care Associations 
New Milford Visiting Nurse Association (860) 354-2216 
Visiting Nurse & Hospice of Litchfield County (860) 379-8561  
(formerly Foothills VNA, VNA Northwest and Salisbury VNA)  
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Using  
Chore Service 
If you live in Canaan, Cornwall,  
Falls Village, Kent, Norfolk,  

Salisbury/Lakeville, or Sharon,  
we can help with chores at home.  

Older and people with disabilities are 
asked for a “suggested contribution” since grants partially 
subsidize their services. No one is turned away due to 
ability to pay. However, anyone can use Chore Service. 
Our workers are local, caring and reliable. If you’d like 

to use the program, work or volunteer, please call 

(860) 435-9177  
or your local Social Service Agent. 

Also you can visit us at: 

www.choreservice.org 

How does Chore Service Work? 
Chore Service helps elderly and disabled residents of Canaan, Cornwall, Falls 
Village, Kent, Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville and Sharon with household chores, 
home maintenance, errands and, occasionally, transportation. The purpose of 
the program is to help people stay at home safely and independently. Chore 
Service also provides part-time employment and volunteer opportunities for 
local residents. Client contributions are supplemented by a federal grant as 
well as donations from towns, churches, charitable funds and individuals so 
that the program can remain affordable for our target population of fixed low-
income families. We do not send bills and only ask the financial information 
required by our grant funding. Clients are provided with a suggested contribution 
scale and are asked to contribute what they can (if they can) back toward the 
service. Workers are paid the same rate regardless of the client’s contribution.   

Rhoades-Robinson Grant 
Chore would like to thank the Rhoades-Robinson Trust 
Fund for its $15,000 grant. Chore is very grateful for this 
amazingly generous and continuous support. The mission 
of the Trust is to help non-profits assist residents of the 
Town of Sharon. This past fiscal year, two Sharon residents 
who work for Chore part-time provided 19 Sharon residents 
with 785 hours of service. 

Tax-free gifts can be made by IRA 
holders who are 70-1/2 years or older 
to Chore from their IRA Required 
Minimum Distribution. These gifts 
must be made directly from the IRA 
account before 12/31/22 and can be in 
any amount up to the total of the 
Required Minimum Distribution. 
Please check with your advisor if you 
wish to take advantage of this gifting 
option. 

The Anne and Rollin Bates Foundation 
Chore Service would like to thank the Anne and Rollins Bates 
Foundation for their continued support by way of a generous 
grant to again cover the cost of our online database. Because of 
this grant, Chore can continue generating customized reports, 
tracking grants and evaluating fundraising effectiveness. Office 
staff continues to streamline administrative processes, allowing 
more time to focus on our most important constituents - our 
clients. Chore is very grateful for the Foundation’s support. 

Know someone who would be interested in becoming a 
Chore Service Worker or Volunteer? Please call Patti at 
(860) 435-9177. 

“My worker is smart, hardworking, reliable, 
humorous, diligent, understanding, responsible… 
a huge asset.” 



La Bonne’s Rebate Program 
Chore Service is a participant in the   

“Ca$h for Charities Rebate Program”  
If you shop there, do send your register receipts to us. LaBonne’s will donate 1% of the non-taxable amount to Chore Service.  Thank you! 
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Garden Party plans are underway to celebrate our 31st year of service. Our 2023 annual event will be in the 
lovely gardens of Nancy Hengen and Henry Monaghan in Sharon. These gardens have both sunny and shady 
areas with a lovely view of southwestern hills beyond a Sharon Land Trust field. A perennial garden juts out in 
the grass, creating inner and outer lawn areas. The inner lawn is partially encircled by a shady garden, 
including rhododendrons, azaleas and hostas. An s-shaped hemlock hedge, fronted by an easy-care shrub and 
flower garden, delineates the outer lawn. Two small water gardens are joined by a rivulet and filled by a 
recirculating waterfall. Annual pots brighten a kitchen brick terrace and various other nooks. 
 

You won’t want to miss this wonderful garden next summer, so watch for your Save the Date card this winter! 

Garden Party Plans for 2023 


